Honorable Jose G. Perez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12<sup>th</sup> ALD. DIST. - FILE #140964

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH BARCLAY STREET FROM A POINT 85 FEET NORTH OF EAST FLORIDA STREET TO

A POINT 65 FEET NORTH THEREOF

Dear Alderman Perez:

This is in response to a request we received from WPC Technologies Inc. to install the above-captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to their loading docks. Since the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by WPC Technologies Inc. we recommend the installation of this restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:clm

Honorable Milele A. Coggs Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 6th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140964

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 6TH STREET FROM A POINT

165 FEET SOUTH OF WEST VLIET STREET TO

A POINT 40 FEET SOUTH THEREOF

Dear Alderwoman Coggs:

This is in response to a request we received from Milwaukee Area Technical College to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the MATC driveway have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling southbound on North 6<sup>th</sup> Street when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:clm

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140964

INSTALL NO STOPPING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST WATERFORD AVENUE FROM A POINT 600 FEET EAST OF SOUTH 13TH STREET TO

A POINT 110 FEET EAST THEREOF

Dear Alderman Witkowski:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Jet Intermodal to install the above-captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to their loading docks. This restriction will be an extension of the existing "Quiet Zone" parking restriction for the Soo Line Railroad Co. crossing.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:clm

Honorable Jose G. Perez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140964

INSTALL NO PARKING ON WEST FRESHWATER WAY FROM SOUTH 3RD STREET TO A POINT 250 FEET WEST

Dear Alderman Perez:

This is in response to a request we received from a local business located off of West Freshwater Way to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that trucks using West Freshwater Way west of South 3<sup>rd</sup> Street have a difficult time accessing the roadway due to the narrowness of the roadway. The installation of this restriction will make it easier to access the roadway. Therefore, we recommend the installation of this restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:clm

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. Alderman, 2<sup>nd</sup> Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 2nd ALD. DIST. - FILE #140964

REMOVE WINTER NIGHT PARKING ON WEST CUSTER AVENUE FROM NORTH 60TH STREET

TO NORTH 64TH STREET

Dear Alderman Davis:

With the lifting of the through highway status on West Custer Avenue from North 60<sup>th</sup> Street to North 64<sup>th</sup> Street the above-captioned parking restriction is no longer needed. This restriction allowed residents to park on this through highway during the winter months of the year where it was previously illegal to do so. This change in the ordinance will keep our records in order, and will not change how residents park on the street at night. Therefore, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:clm

Honorable Nik Kovac Alderman, 3<sup>rd</sup> Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 3rd ALD. DIST. - FILE #140964

INSTALL NO STOPPING ANYTIME ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH PROSPECT AVENUE FROM A POINT 532 FEET NORTH OF NORTH MARYLAND AVENUE TO A POINT 40

FEET NORTH THEREOF

Dear Alderman Kovac:

This is in response to a request we received from Maryland Avenue Montessori School to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists leaving the parking lot of Maryland Montessori School have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northbound on North Prospect Avenue when vehicles park close to the driveway from said parking lot. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility at the driveway.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:clm